


  	ASTLEY PARISH COUNCIL 	

			
Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Astley Parish

 		Wednesday 4th May 2022, 7pm at Astley Village Hall 
 		

PRESENT:   Parish Councillors K Lloyd (Chairman), E Bedell, S Robinson, H Mardell,
	   D Williams,  
Also Present:G Power (Locum Clerk to Astley Parish Council), 
	   Cllr L Picton (Shropshire Council),5 members of the public

1. Welcome by the Chairman of the Parish Council

2. To receive apologies for absence
D.Dorrell, Flt. Lt. Stu Mason

3. Minutes of Parish Meeting held on 19th May 2021  
RESOLVED: Approved.

5.	RAF Shawbury Report
In the absence of Flt. Lt. Stu Mason, Cllr Lloyd read aloud the report that had been forwarded to the Parish Council (appendix b)

6. Shropshire Council Report	
Cllr Picton gave a report to the meeting (appendix c).

7. Community Governance Review – Shropshire Town and Parish Councils Cllr Picton explained that Shropshire Council had been in the process of starting a Community Governance Review (also known as a Boundary Review) of the Town and Parish Councils in September 2021 but had stopped abruptly when they had been informed by Central Government that the Town and Parish council Boundary Review could not be done until the current Central Government Divisional Review had been completed.  The Boundary Review for Shropshire Town and Parish Councils will be to ascertain and consider any anomalies. There has also been significant development in some areas, spreading into neighbouring areas.   Cllr Picton asked for any thoughts on anomalies within the Parish to be sent to Shropshire Council, for their consideration when they undertake the Review. 

4. Chairman’s Annual Report
Cllr Lloyd gave her report to the Parish (appendix a).

8. Representations from Parishioners   
A parishioner referred to the bus service, stating that following alterations to the service, it was now impossible to use a bus pass until 10.48am, which was difficult if needing to attend meetings. Furthermore, it was cheaper to drive into town rather than use the bus service if there were two people travelling together. This was acknowledged by the meeting.

A second parishioner spoke of the parish council website and expressed his thanks for the work that had been done in updating it. This person’s said that a couple of pages -the Village Hall page and Church page required some updating. The Parish Council thanked the parishioner for his comments, saying that any updating required would be looked at.

The second parishioner went on to speak of the Community Assets Register, saying that he understood that the village pub, church and village hall were going to be registered as community assets in 2019 but this had not been done.  The Chairman thanked the parishioner for bringing this matter to the Parish Council’s attention and said that there were a number of facts to take into consideration when registering community assets and this item would be taken to the Parish Council meeting in July to be considered. 

The next parishioner to speak referred to a Sycamore tree that was growing very close to the bus shelter and thought that this needed to be investigated as there was a risk that the roots may be an issue to the bus shelter.  A discussion took place where it was ascertained that the tree was growing on private land, situated just behind the fence by the bus shelter.  It was thought that the owners of the land be made aware of the potential risk. 

The parishioner also referred to the hydrant / manhole covers on the A53, the road had been crumbling around the covers for some time, every time a vehicle, and in particular, a heavy vehicle, was driven over the hydrant covers near to this parishioner’s home, the noise was terrible, causing a lot of distress to the parishioner.  Cllr Picton apologized, saying that the whole line of hydrants along the A53 needed repairing and this was going to require a complete road closure for the work to be carried out.  The responsibility for the repair was with Severn Trent, Shropshire Council were in communication with Severn Trent regarding the necessary work.

The meeting was closed at 7.35pm



